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U.S. Asks OPEC to Boost Production to Help Hold Down
Oil Prices

Bloomberg News reported on June 5 that the
U.S. government has quietly asked Saudi
Arabia and some other OPEC producers to
increase oil production by about one million
barrels a day, citing unnamed “people
familiar with the matter.”

The report attributed the move to the recent
increase in U.S. retail gasoline prices, which
have reached their highest level in more
than three years.

The United States recently imposed sanctions on Iran’s crude oil exports of about one million barrels a
day, so an increase in production by OPEC would offset that reduction.

The report quoted a statement that President Trump wrote on Twitter on April 20: “Looks like OPEC is
at it again. Oil prices are artificially Very High! No good and will not be accepted!”

A previous Bloomberg report on May 25 cited a statement made by Saudi Oil Minister Khalid Al-Falih,
who announced a shift in policy that suggested a market sell-off, saying OPEC and its allies were
“likely” to boost output in the second half of the year.

“[Trump’s] tweet moved the Saudis,” Bloomberg said, quoting Bob McNally, founder of consultant
Rapidan Energy Group LLC in Washington and a former White House oil official. “The message was
delivered loud and clear to Saudi Arabia.”

The New American reported on May 30 that in response to Al-Falih’s comments, the price of crude
dropped like a stone, losing more than six percent of its value.

However, noted that report, OPEC’s influence has declined, thanks to the energy production revolution
in the United States, mostly as a result of fracking. Therefore, what OPEC decides or doesn’t decide
matters less and less. Even the price drop after Al-Falih’s comments appears temporary.

This was borne out by a CNBC report on June 4 observing that despite the news that the United States
had asked OPEC to increase its output, U.S. West Texas Intermediate “shrugged off the report,” rising
in that day’s trading to $65.52, rallying from a nearly two-month low of $64.22 earlier in the session.

Related articles:
Latest Drop in Oil Prices Puts OPEC in a Bind
U.S. Oil Production Will Soon Overtake Saudi Arabia’s

Venezuela’s Crude Oil Exports to U.S. Declining Sharply
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Subscribe to the New American

Get exclusive digital access to the most informative,
non-partisan truthful news source for patriotic Americans!

Discover a refreshing blend of time-honored values, principles and insightful
perspectives within the pages of "The New American" magazine. Delve into a
world where tradition is the foundation, and exploration knows no bounds.

From politics and finance to foreign affairs, environment, culture,
and technology, we bring you an unparalleled array of topics that matter most.

What's Included?

24 Issues Per Year

Optional Print Edition

Digital Edition Access

= : Exclusive Subscriber Content
THE VAX = | L Audio provided for all articles
Unlimited access to past issues

Coming Soon! Ad FREE
60-Day money back guarantee!

Subscribe Cancel anytime.
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